SEER GREEN PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF PARISH COUNCIL MEETING

HELD ON WEDNESDAY 5th NOVEMBER 2008 COMMENCING AT 7.30 pm

Present:
Cllr P Clarke (Chairman), Cllr J Forsaith, Cllr C Hughes, Cllr D Scourfield,              
 Cllr N Rothwell, Cllr T Wiener, Cllr M Lawton and Cllr D Matthews. 

In attendance: 
Mrs E Bates (Clerk).  

Open Session:  No member of the public attended the meeting.

2.
Apologies for absence: Cllr A Nicholls, District Cllr Steve Patel and PCSO John Webb

Approval of Minutes of the previous meeting:  Approval of the minutes of the previous meeting was proposed by Cllr Hughes and seconded by Cllr Scourfield.
Update on Actions from Previous Meeting:  

· The ongoing problem of parking on the grassed areas of Hearnes Meadow continues to cause concern to residents.  Workmen from a development on the Chalfont Road have been parking on the grassed area next to the junction and have now damaged the grass. The Parish Council will write to the house owner asking for them to stop their workmen from this inconsiderate parking and to reinstate the grass.  (Action – Clerk)
· At an earlier meeting Cllr Forsaith proposed the collaboration of a series of articles entitled ‘Your Village’ which could be published on paper or on the website.  The following articles are outstanding:- Village History (Action – Cllr Forsaith), Green Wood (Action – Cllr Hughes), and Allotments (Action – Cllr Nicholls) 
· CDC Waste Management will be asked again to reposition the material bin and four glass bins back to their original location.  Issues have also been raised about how often the area is cleansed as rubbish is regularly dumped and left for several days.  On enquiry it appears that calls from the Parish Council have not been logged.  Chris Paine in Waste Management will be contacted about these ongoing issues. (Action – Cllr Clarke)
· BCC have raised the order for the installation of bollards for the Chalfont Road to prevent motorists driving on and ruining the verge when the road is flooded. Checks will be made on Longbottom Lane and Chalfont Road to ensure the drains have been cleared.  (Action – Clerk)  All Councillors to remain observant for any future flooding and to photograph any issues that arise.  (Action – All Councillors)
· Three companies have now been identified with a possible solution for CCTV for the Recreation Ground.  The legal implications will be discussed with the Police.   (Action – Cllr Rothwell)
· Cllr Nicholls to seek a low cost solution for the hot water supply to the Pavilion, to make use of existing facilities (e.g. hot water tank). (Action – Cllr Nicholls)  
Matters arising from the previous meeting not listed on the Agenda: Nothing to report.
3.
Correspondence:  The incoming correspondence was reviewed by the Council and was distributed amongst the Councillors for further review.
4.
Finance  
Payments amounting to             
   £16,306.74 were made  

Income 


                   £745.97



Closing bank balance as of 24th Oct    £48,683.86

The half-year accounts were reviewed and a draft of the 2009/2010 budget and also a four year long term plan was circulated for consideration.  All comments to be sent to Cllr Scourfield before the next meeting when the budget will be approved and the precept will be agreed.  (Action – All Councillors)

The Chiltern Woodlands Project have prepared a Woodland Management survey on Green Wood making a number of recommendations including the felling of 41 dead or deteriorating trees.  CDC’s Tree Officer will inspect the marked trees and confirm the work can be carried out.  Two quotations for the work have been received and a comprehensive quote from Fineland Forestry was approved.  Letters on the Council’s decision will be sent to both companies.  (Action – Clerk)

5.
Planning

Notices of new Planning Applications continue to be displayed on the notice board and website.

Approved

CH/2008/1323/TP
Hedgerow House, Bottom Lane, Seer Green HP9 2UH


Felling of a cherry tree protected by a Tree Preservation Order.

CH/2008/1361/EU
Bryndale, Rawlings Lane, Seer Green, HP9 2RQ


Application for certificate of lawfulness for an existing activity relating to the occupation of the dwelling without complying with equestrian/agricultural occupancy conditions Nos. 8 and 9 imposed on planning permission AM/22/74.

CH/2008/1389/TP
Long Grove Wood By Farmers Way, Coat Wicks, Seer Green


Crown lifting of an oak tree and reduction of a branch of an ash tree - both protected by a Tree Preservation Order.

CH/2008/1460/FA
Magnolia Cottage, 4 Gurnells Road, Seer Green, HP9 2XJ


Single storey front, first floor side and two storey rear extensions.


 
 

Refused 

CH/2008/1356/FA
Alphamayo, 30 Howard Road, Seer Green, HP9 2XS 


First floor side extension, front dormer window and bay window to front elevation of existing building.

CH/2008/1451/FA
Chilterns, 118 Chalfont Road, Seer Green, HP9 2QP


Detached triple garage.

It was agreed to send letters to CDC’s Planning Dept to raise concerns about applications CH/2008/1416/FA in Farmers Way and CH/2008/1665/FA in Manor Road.  (Action - Cllr Rothwell, Cllr Clarke)
6.
PRINCIPAL AGENDA ITEMS

i. risk assessment: The Properties, Finance and Environment Working Groups have reviewed their section of the Risk Assessment document v8.1, the document will be updated to reflect the changes and circulated to all Councillors.  (Action – Cllr Rothwell) The co-ordinators for the Properties and Environment working groups will now complete a monthly inspection log for their areas, which will be prepared by Cllr Forsaith, this will then be filed with the Clerk.  (Action – Cllr Hughes, Cllr Forsaith).  A goal post was identified for removal (Action - Clerk)
ii. bcc delegated budget:  Requests for BCC’s Delegated Budget scheme are due in by December 15th.  Three Speed Indicator devices will be requested for School Lane, Bottom Lane and Chalfont Road and streetlights will be requested for Bayne Hill.  (Action – Clerk)  The pavement at the bottom of Bayne Hill and the bank of silt, which has built up in Bottom Lane, were two areas that were identified for maintenance work.  Cllr Forsaith to photograph the issues in Bottom Lane.  (Action – Cllr Forsaith, Clerk)

iii. area 10 speed review: The Area 10 Speed Review, which covers Seer Green, will go to public consultation soon.  BCC originally published their proposals for this area in Nov 2004. In Jan 2005 Seer Green Parish Council provided feedback on the proposals requesting further reduction on speed limits on Chalfont Road, Newbarn Lane Bottom Lane and Potkiln Lane and to extend the 40mph limit on Longbottom Lane. The Parish Council has not been told whether this feedback has been taken into consideration and will write again to BCC to request an update. (Action – Cllr Clarke)
7.
UPDATES ON OTHER MATTERS (Reports by Exception)

i. ENVIRONMENT:  Daffodil bulbs have been planted around the village.  
Following the letters sent to Seer Green residents by the Parochial Church Council, the Parish Council agreed to make another donation of £500 towards the refurbishment project on the Parish Church Hall.  (Action – Clerk)

ii. PROPERTIES: Nothing to report.
iii. COMMUNITY LIAISON: The Seer Green Sports and Social Committee have held their first meeting, which was well attended.  Their next meeting will be held on Mon 10th November.  Cllr Matthews will attend on behalf of the council.  (Action - Cllr Matthews)  

The Parish Councillors were disappointed with the lack of action from the Neighbourhood Action Group.  

The Parish Council Newsletter No.9 had been printed and was ready to be delivered by the Councillors.   (All Councillors) 

8.
Any Other Business: Cllr Lawton reported on a meeting she attended about the future of the Chalfonts and Gerrards Cross Hospital.  The hospital had failed several fire inspections and its future was to be determined.  A questionnaire was circulated which will help decide what the community requires.  It was agreed that the Parish Council would try to obtain some of the questionnaires to be delivered with the Newsletter or for collection from Lamb’s Newsagent.  (Action – Cllr Matthews)

The Parish Council had recently received a consultation from Communities and Local Government for ‘The Making and enforcement of byelaws’.  The Parish Council will send their response by 20th Nov. (Action – Cllr Wiener)

The Youth Football team had sent an email asking the Parish Council to help with funding for their first year.  The Parish Council agreed to a 50% reduction on their previously agreed charges for the pitch hire for matches.  (Action – Clerk)

The Parish Council need to formally adopt the Freedom of Information Act by 31st Dec 2008.  A policy for how the public can access the data held by the Parish Council will be agreed and published after the December meeting.  (Action – Cllr Clarke, Clerk)

Next Meeting – The next Parish Council Meeting will be held at 7.30 pm on Wednesday 3rd

December 2008, in the Parish Church Hall.  

The minutes are also available on the Parish Council website at www.seergreenparishcouncil.gov.uk. 
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